
 
 

March 31, 2023 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for I-5 Managed Lanes Segment 5 (South Bound), Oceanside, 

California, CA-49 in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the 

California Department of Transportation, located at 4050 Taylor Street, San Diego, CA 92110. 

The funding would be used to add nearly three miles of managed lanes on I-5 between State 

Route 78 and Harbor Drive in the southbound direction. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it will reduce travel times by approximately 50% versus general use 

lanes while also promoting improved flow for the movement of interstate and international goods 

and services. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 23 U.S.C. 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
MIKE LEVIN 

Member of Congress 

 


